

ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL

**Minutes of the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on
Monday 3rd March, 2014**

Present: Cllrs Rhys Jones (Chairman), Barbara Summons, M.B.E.,
Steve Davies, Roy Venables; Peter Horton (Clerk).
Apologies: C'llrs Michelle Rees-Siso, Jill Gibson, County C'llr Rob. Summons.

Minutes of the February monthly meeting

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C'llr Roy Venables, seconder C'llr Steve Davies).

Matters Arising

Kerb, Bastleford Road. Members were informed that the work has now been completed.

Plans

There were no plans for discussion this month.

Accounts

There were no accounts for discussion this month.

Correspondence

- 1) Prism – Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting.
- 2) N.S.P.C.C. – Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting.
- 3) A.O.N. – Offer for insurance cover – Clerk to retain until renewal time.
- 4) PLANED – Newsletter – circulated to Members.
- 5) P.A.C.T.O. – message to say that there are no regular users of the Neyland Dial-a-Ride Service in the Rosemarket Community area – Clerk to reply stating that the Community Council would not be contributing to the scheme.

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance

Storms. Members briefly discussed whether there had been any storm damage that might require attention, but fortunately there had been none. C'llr Barbara Summons had reported a dislodged ivy bush from the verge area outside the Church. This was thought to be the responsibility of P.C.C.

Discussion of footpath problems outside 12-18 Middle Street, Rosemarket

C'llr Rob. Summons had previously sent a message to P.C.C. asking for this matter to be looked into. The Clerk had also sent a message. C'llr Rob. Summons had received a response to say that the work was not considered urgent at this time. Matter to be left in abeyance for the time being.

Discussion of hedgebank removal, The Beacon

Members were informed that Mr. & Mrs. O'Boyle, 6, The Beacon, Rosemarket SA73 1JX, had removed a section of hedgebank on the joint boundary between their property and The Beacon, during work being carried out on their property. It was pointed out that there was nothing in the planning consent (ref. 13/0009/PA) preventing removal of the hedgebank. However, C'llr Roy Venables was of the opinion that it was a section of wall that had been removed, not hedgebank. He also thought it unlikely that there was any intention to try and create an access. Clerk to look into the matter to establish what is actually happening, and if necessary contact Mr. & Mrs. O'Boyle to ask for more information on their intentions.

Any other business

Website. Members were informed that the new collaborative website was complete, and training was ongoing at present. The Clerk was planning to attend Pembs. Archives to get the training.

Public Forum

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.

The meeting concluded at 19-25.

Date of next meeting: Monday 7th April, 2014, at 7 pm